From: Billings, Bradford, EMNRD

To: Camille J Bryant; Williams, Kristopher C

Cc: Yu, Olivia, EMNRD

Subject: 2017 Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report 14 Inch Vac to Jal Legacy, Lea County, New Mexico 1R-2162
Date: Tuesday, May 8, 2018 1:46:45 PM

May 8, 2018

Camille Bryant — Plains Marketing
Kris Williams — TERRACON

The Oil Conservation Division (OCD) of New Mexico is in receipt of the 2017 Annual Groundwater
Monitoring Report for the 14 inch Vac to Jal Legacy 1R-2162. The report details data and requests.

The following:

1. OCD approves the weekly PSH recovery on monitor well MW-1.

2. OCD approves the sampling of wells MW’s 2 through 14 for BTEX, chloride and PAH (extended
range) on quarterly basis. OCD anticipates that the top of casing on the newer wells (MW's
10-14) to be surveyed in for additional assessment of gradient in groundwater. This should
help delineate the horizontal extent of contamination plume(s).

3. OCD approves the use of the MDPE process and scheduling of events to maximize recovery
efforts.

4. OCD approves the timing for scheduled groundwater sampling, protocols for sampling and
Methodologies for sample analysis.

5. If anything highly unusual occurs during placement/sampling of newer wells please discuss
with OCD before scheduled 2018 Annual Report.

Please keep this electronic copy for your files, as NO paper copy will follow.

OCD appreciates your time and efforts on this issue.

Sincerely,

Bradford Billings

OCD approval does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations fail to adequately
investigate and remediate contamination that may pose a threat to ground water, surface water,
human health or the environment. In addition, OCD approval does not relieve the operator of
responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, local laws and/or regulations.
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